
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Principal’s report 

Drought support 

This week the pre-paid gift cards that were purchased for farming families in the Coonamble district arrived 

and are on their way to where they are most needed. Along with a fundraiser held by staff at Grafton High 

School we were able to purchase twenty five $100 gift cards that can be used in local shops by families who 

are doing it tough due to the current drought. Unlike the drenching we have received in the past week, the 

Coonamble district has received very little and in some areas, no rain. Thanks once again to our terrific school 

community. The farming community of Coonamble is most grateful. 

You Can Do It 

Congratulations to Isabel, Lara, Tara and Brodie who were today taken to lunch at McDonalds for achieving 

their Principal’s Award and gold key. At school we celebrate and teach the skills for success in school and life 

including: Getting along, Confidence, Persistence, Resilience and Organisation. Children are then recognised 

for demonstrating these skills in the classroom and the playground. It’s always reassuring when we hear the 

kids using the You Can Do It language to describe positive behaviours they witness in each other and 

themselves. 

School canteen 

A big THANK YOU to all of our volunteers for giving up your time each Monday in our school canteen. Many of 

you would know that school canteens across the country are currently going through a transition stage where 

menus must comply with Department of Health dietary guidelines before the end of 2019. Thanks especially 

to our canteen organisers who have already made this happen and to everyone who prepares the delicious 

and nutritious food for our children each week. Our school canteen is also our main P&C fundraiser each year 

providing funds to support students attending major excursions, visiting performances and bus trips as well as 

contributing to the purchase of resources used by all of our students. 

Wet weather at school 

Sometimes wet and windy weather at school can play havoc with kids (and staff)! I must congratulate our 

students on the way they have managed playing outside, eating in the assembly area and using classrooms 

during breaks during this wet weather. Common sense and thinking of others has been the order of the day. 

Well done kids! 

Welcome to our new Police Officer 

This term Copmanhurst has welcomed a new Police Officer and her family. On behalf of our school 

community I’d like to welcome Senior Constable Tanya Amiet, Brett, Zak and Jack to our little piece of 

paradise and hope they enjoy their time here. 

 

 

Cheers, 

Andrew 
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CANTEEN ROSTER – TERM 4 

Oct 22    Terri Quiring & Trudy Clydesdale 

Oct 29    Renee Vanderham & Kate Knight 

Nov 5      Jessica Fahey & Emma Farmer 

Nov 12    Lynette Caldwell & Lynette Mackeen 

Nov 19    Trudy Clydesdale & Wyloe Black 

Nov 26    Terri Quiring & Renee Vanderham 

Dec 3    Lynette Caldwell & Lynette Mackeen 

Dec 10    Jessica Fahey & Kate Knight 

Dec 17    Christine Roberts & Tara Ferguson  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Nov 16 Silent Auction/Morning Tea.   

  Hi you still have a chance to go  

  through your cupboards and find any 

  old items you no longer use/need. 

  Help our drought affected farmers by 

  sending these along to go into our 

  Silent Auction. 

    

 

 

 

  

Not our spelling mistake! 



 

 


